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News & Updates

Dear Penny,

A busy month for everyone in September and autumn is well and truly on the way! Keep an
eye out for additional shows we will be running throughout the winter months. The winter
qualifiers are also up and coming - if you are interested in competing for the team, get in
contact with Penny - details below!

As a reminder, members’ hire of the field for training is available.

Elstead RC Forthcoming Events

Sunday 31st October — Show Jumping
Enter here

Saturday 13th November - Dressage (held at the Priory, Frensham)

Details and schedules for the above events will be on our website and social media
pages soon.

Further events will be announced on our Facebook page and the website so keep an eye
out for those!

Past Events

Autumn Show — 3 October

Fortunately the weather was reasonably kind (sunny most of the day) and the going at the club
field was really good for our Autumn Show despite the heavy rain the day before. Very many
thanks to all our helpers: Heidi Reed for set-up on Friday, Barbara Barnard for set-up on Friday
and helping put equipment away at the end of Sunday; Jenny Dutton and Emily Weeks for




[image: image2.jpg]judging/writing the jumping, Debby Booth for judging ring 2 in the morning, Sarah Anning and
Tracy Negus for judging and stewarding ring 3 in the afternoon, stewarding/arena party lzzie
Bailey-Collins, Ros Milton, Jo & Melissa & Emily Browne, Theresa Collins, Tish Harwood and
Kate Rudwick. Penny Jann

BRC Flu Vaccination Requirements - Update September 2021

As part of the BHS, welfare of the horse is obviously paramount, however in the current
climate the risk of a flu outbreak is at this time minimal. BRC are therefore comfortable to
remove the requirement of a vaccination within ‘6 months and 21 days’ of a qualifier or
championship. This will be with immediate effect, however we will continue to strongly
recommend a 6 month vaccination when attending BRC qualifiers and championships
along with maintaining good bio-security protocols. In order to compete in a BRC qualifier
and/or championships the annual vaccinations (12 month) and initial course must be
correct as per G7 of the Handbook. BRC reserve the right to amend these vaccination
rules should another outbreak occur.

Training (members only unless stated)

Please do look at the dates and range of training we have available; all these trainers are
hugely experienced, well known trainers. We are fortunate to be able to offer members
training at an excellent rate, due to discounted rates and/or grants we have been able to
obtain specifically for our members.

For all training please contact Tish Harwood tish@elsteadridingclub.co.uk to book dates or
for further information.

Regular monthly instruction with Brian Hutton.

We are really fortunate to have Brian Hutton, BHSI, Senior Instructor at the

famous Talland Equestrian in Gloucester, visit us once a month. Brian trains all levels,
across all disciplines. Training can be individual or group lessons, at our club field. £25
group, £35 individual.

&
Saturday &8 October
Saturday 27 November

Members success!

We are always celebrating riding achievements within the riding club competitions (via the
points system and awards at our annual AGM or successes at BRC qualifiers or
championships but it is great to hear of other proud moments and achievements from you
all outside of the club activities!

We have updates from a few of our members - if you would like to share something with
us, please email by clicking here or sending us a message on Facebook or Instagram!
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Hurstock Over the Moon (Ollie) and | have had a busy summer of showing. As well as
doing dressage for Elstead, the highlights include qualifying & competing at the Royal
International Horse Show. At the UK nationals we weren't out of the top 2 all weekend, in
every class we did! At the New forest pony breed show, we won owner ridden
championship and we have been placed in all of our HOYS qualifiers. Overall, | am really
pleased with Ollie's first season as a show pony, its even better as I've known him since

the day he was born as he comes from my family's stud!

UK NATIONALS.

AUGUST 2021

Betsy Pullen

Betsy qualified as an individual for the Wales and Middle England Pony Club Eventing
Championships, having won the qualifiers at Iping in July for Garth South PC.

The Championships took place over the August Bank Holiday at Rectory Farm,
Gloucestershire. They led the dressage on their score of 26 and maintained the top spot
after riding clear inside the time both SJ and Cross Country to secure the Win!
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In September, Ellie and | headed off to Hickstead to compete in the dressage at the
sunshine tour. | entered a prelim and a novice test. The novice was first and we scored a
wonderful 67% placing us in 7th out of 30. We then went in for our prelim and | was totally
gobsmacked to learn we had won with an amazing 80%! We won ourselves a beautiful
rosette & sash, a bag of goodies and a champion rug too!

BRC Event Updates

BRC Virtual Christmas Cracker Dressage Competition 2021




[image: image5.jpg]There will be a British Riding Clubs Christmas Cracker Online Dressage competition for 2021. It
will feature dressage classes for mixed teams and individuals from Intro to Advanced Medium
level. Each class will also include a highest placed junior. There will be an Under 10 Walk/Trot
Prelim class, where riders may be assisted or led. In addition there will be a best Festive Fancy
Dress Award, so you can get really creative and even decorate your arena! Entries will open on
11 October, closing on 29 October. There will be rosettes, sashes for the winners and NAF will be
providing prizes in kind. More information on http://www.bhs.org.uk/enjoy-riding/british-riding-
clubs/bre-championships/bre-christmas-cracker

National Championships — Lincoin 2021

Elstead members (several for whom it was their first championship) had a good time at the 2021

NAF British Riding Clubs Championships on the weekend of 4™ & 5™ September. It was great to
be back at Lincolnshire showground with lots of our members — we had the most competitors of
any other club! We were able to secure a long parking row (thanks to Jackie Kampa for providing
coffee and cake for the nearby parking attendant) so that all arriving on Friday could park together
(leaving some space for those arriving on Saturday). The atmosphere was great and lots of
opportunities to cheer our members on in the presentation arena. Very many thanks to Bryony
Lowe, Clara Gaskin, Dean Fenn, Heidi Reed, Mark Aldred and Penny Jann who all did a helper
stint at the championships. Without helpers are teams cannot compete and volunteers for helping
are always gratefully received. Very well done to all our club’s competitors at Lincoln — we had
great results with lots of opportunities to cheer our members on in the presentation arena.

Senior Prelim Dressage Team — 7" (Emma Kampa, Lauren Fenn, Debby Booth, Suzi Hopkins).

Emma was 5™ in P2, Lauren 4™ in P12 and Debby 9™ in P14. There were separate arenas for
those who had qualified in a team team and those who had qualified as an individual. Jazmine

Merrifield was 2" in the individual P12 arena.

Our Senior Open Dressage Team (Lauren, Suzi, Barbara Barnard, Jo Tuccio) finished just outside
the top ten. Lauren was 8" in N28, Barbara 10" in N24 and Jo 10" in E40.

Senior Team of Four Dressage — 3M (Emma, Melanie Gilbert, Debby, Barbara, plus caller Penny
Jann). Senior Pairs Dressage - 5% (Emma on Bert and Melanie on Ermie)

Senior Riding Test Team — 5 (Jazmine Merrifield, Lauren, Debby, Jo). Jaz was 5% Jo 9 and
Debby 10" in their respective arenas.

Senior 80 Show Jumping Team — 2" (Isabel Bailey-Collins on Sollie, Clara Jollands on Lily,
Jessie Drake on Cinderella and Helen Klein on Limerick). Isabel was individual 7% and Helen
individual 8" (out of 84 competitors).

QOur Open 100SJ team of Lily Amero, Alexa Jackson, Helen Klein and Hannah Jackson was
reduced to three due to a technical elimination and then another horse was not quite right in the
second round and only Lily and Helen completed both rounds. The 1008J is for mixed

senior/junior teams — well done Lily who was the 6" highest placed junior.

Elstead also had individuals in the SJ. Helen Craig on Agher Spot The Difference represented the
club in the Senior 90SJ but was out of the top ten. Helen Klein riding The Cavaliers Queen was

individual 4" in the Open 110SJ.

Senior Style Jumping Team — 3™ (Hannah Jackson, Clara Jollands, Helen Klein, Emily Weeks).
Congratulations to Clara riding Lily X who was 1% in her section and also the overall individual
style champion (1% out of 77 competitors).

Junior Style Jumping team — 6™ (Ava Johnsen, Pippa Reed, Callie Rickwood, Sydney Aldred).
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also individual 2™ overall out of 58 competitors. Pippa was also individual 71 in the Junior
Dressage Prelim 7 arena.

No top ten places for our junior show jumping teams but all rode very well over the challenging
courses. The 80SJ team (Isla, Sydney, Callie and Alexa) all rode well but unfortunately were
unable to complete as a team. The 70SJ team (Samuel Lindley, Ava Johnsen, Isla Gaskin and

Sydney on Twiggy) completed, finishing in 11" place.

There were also individual direct entry dressage classes which several of our members entered.
Well done to Lauren who won the coloured horse dressage and Emily who was 8!, Jazmine who
was 7™ in the Prelim and 8" in the Novice sections of the veteran horse dressage, and Emma
who was 9" in the native type dressage.

Arena Eventing Qualifiers — 2 October

The first of the winter 2021/22 qualifiers took place at Wellington last Sunday, mostly in the rain!
We had pre-entered five teams but were reduced to four on the day due to a variety of rider/horse
injuries and one lucky member getting a better offer — sailing round Greek islands. Very well done
to all who took part — lots of rosettes for our members as well as qualifying for the senior 80 and
mixed 70 championships. The courses caught quite a few out and a number of teams from our
area were eliminated. Huge thanks to Jenny Dutton, Tish Harwood, Jenny Patrick and Mark
Aldred for helping at this very wet qualifier — without providing helpers our teams would not be
able to take part.

Our senior AES0 team was reduced to three (Heidi Reed, Holly Graham and Evie Shearn) and
sadly the team was eliminated. Heidi jumped a lovely clear round on llar Vincent with just 2 time

penalties and was individual 4™,

The senior AE8O qualifier was won by Elstead’s team of Helen Klein (Limerick), Suzi Hopkins
(Max), Lauren Fenn (Bugsy) and Marion Spencer (Hugo). Helen was individual 1% and Lauren 3.

We had two teams in the mixed (senior/junior) AE70 qualifier. Our ‘blue’ team of Hannah Jackson
(Belle), Emma Kampa (Bert), Sydney Aldred (Erne Valley Mel) and Isabel Bailey-Collins (Solero
Spirit) were the winners. Our ‘red’ team of Jazmine Merrifield (Kiora), Callie Rickwood (A Nite To

Endevour), Sydney (Twiggy) and Liz Mey-Heggie (Kodeine Luks) was 2. Sydney on Erne Valley
Mel was individual 1%, Hannah 2", Isabel 3", Callie 4" and Liz 6.

BRC Winter Qualifier dates:

* Novice Winter Dressage (senior and junior individual intro) — 13 November 2021 at Priory
Equestrian

Novice Winter Dressage (senior/junior prelim/novice teams/individuals) — 4 December
2021 at Sands Farm

Novice Winter Show Jumping (70 & 80) Qualifiers — 6 February 2022 at Sands Farm
Intermediate Winter Dressage Qualifiers - 19 March 2022 at Sands Farm

Combined Challenge (course on grass starts with SJ and then about 12 XC fences) — 10
April 2022 at Munstead

.

No dates as yet for the Intermediate (90/100/110) winter SJ or the Combined Training Qs.

If you are interested in taking part in any of the above qualifiers, please email
penny@elsteadridingclub.co.uk

National Winter Championship dates:
Arena Eventing — 11-13 March 2022 at Washbrook Farm, Aston le Walls
Novice Winter Dressage & Show Jumping (70/80): 26-27 March 2022 at Arena UK
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Combined Championships (combined training and ‘combined challenge’): 21-22 May at Aston

Field Hire - To book the club field for schooling

A member wishing to book the field must either email tish@elsteadridingclub.co.uk
or text Tish on 07884495940 (do not voice call) at least two days in advance, stating
the date and time requested and the names of the rider and the person

accompanying the rider.

The cost is £5 per rider and horse combination per hour.
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Did you know...

As well as Facebook, you can now find us on Instagram! We will be posting club
news but also sharing the success of our members.

Please follow us if you haven't already - @elsteadridingclub - tag us in your posts
and use the hash tag #elsteadridingclub

If you would like to message us for something to post, you can message us on
Instagram, Facebook or email Charlotte - charlieholder@sky.com

Newsletter

The Newsletter is only sent out to paid up members.

Add ercmembers@elsteadridingclub.co.uk to your email address book or check your junk mail
regularly to make sure ERC emails aren't treated as spam. If you have not been receiving

the Newsletter contact charlieholder@sky.com to see if she can help.

If you wish to see our past newsletters they can be found on our website:
http://www.elsteadridingclub.co.uk/news.html
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